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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
For the agenda, click here.
Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of the Town Council held at the Town Council offices, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton on Monday 22nd June 2015 7.00pm
Present

St Michael’s Ward




St Paul’s Ward

Cllr S Edwards





Cllr H Brown
Cllr L Harvey-Ingram




Cllr R Coombs 

Cllr K Hopkins





Cllr P Halse

Cllr J McNally





Cllr V Howard
Cllr D Perkins





Cllr C Kolek (Chairman)
Cllr J Taylor





Cllr J Lake
Cllr J Wadsworth




Cllr G Smith








Cllr K Smith
In Attendance

Chetna Jones – Town Clerk

15/114
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr A Alder (P), Cllr C Melbourne (P) and Cllr A Mountjoy (P).
15/115
To receive declarations of interest and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda
None were received.
The Chair declared the meeting out of session

15/116
Public Question Time on items on the agenda

The Town Clerk reported that no questions had been received.
The Chairman declared the meeting back in session.  
15/117
To receive, consider and approve the minutes of the Finance Committee meeting held on 15th June 2015

Cllr Brown proposed the minutes be approved and signed as a true record of the meeting and was seconded by Cllr G Smith.
15/118   To resolve the following recommendations from the Finance Committee: 
a) Approval of the Audited Accounts, Supporting Statement, Statement of Internal Control for the Year Ending March 2015
Concern was raised regarding the wording for the loan to Honiton Community Complex as long term asset. It was agreed that a wording change was not required as it would not alter the affect and therefore not necessary.

Cllr Perkins proposed that the Town Council approve and sign the Audited Accounts, Supporting Statement and Statement of Internal Control for the Year Ending March 2015 and IT WAS RESOLVED with 12 in favour, 1 against and 2 abstentions.
b) Complete and sign the Annual Return for 2014/15 and authorise the Town Clerk to send to Grant Thornton with associated information relating to the risk register no later than the deadline of 26th June 2015
Cllr Harvey-Ingram proposed that the Annual Return be completed with no issues and signed on both section one and two and that the Town Clerk be authorised to return to Grant Thornton with the associated risk information. This was seconded and IT WAS RESOLVED with 11 in favour and 4 abstentions.
Cllr Taylor abstained as he did not agree with the accounts as he believed the Internal Auditor failed in his duty to monitor payments made towards the building of Honiton Community Complex.

Cllr McNally abstained has she had grave concerns about the last PWLB loan application and felt this had not been done properly.

Cllr Coombs abstained as he was unhappy about the PWLB loan and what he believed to be criticism within a public meeting that had been aimed at the Town Clerk when carrying out her duties as RFO in producing the year end accounts.

Cllr Howard was unhappy about the PWLB loan and other items.

It was noted that the need for amendments to future year end accounting reports was not a criticism of the Town Clerk but about assisting her as RFO and the Council.

It was noted that that in approving the accounts the application of the PWLB loan and its reason were irrelevant but it was only proper and acceptable for them to take into account the funds received from the PWLB loan and the financial impact. 
c) Agree earmarked/allocated funds for 2015/16
Cllr Brown proposed that the earmarked funds for 2015/16 be approved. This was seconded by Cllr Wadsworth with unanimous vote and IT WAS RESOLVED.
d) Agree and renew the insurance schedule

Cllr Taylor proposed that the schedule be approved and that the Town Clerk proceed with renewing the insurance Policy for 2015/16. This was seconded by Cllr Luke Harvey-Ingram with unanimous vote and IT WAS RESOLVED.
15/119
To review the draft recommendations of The Local Government Boundary Commission regarding the Electoral Review of Devon and to agree a response to the consultation to be included with the response of the Policy Committee to ensure neighbouring parishes and public views have been taken into account and the response to be a collective response on behalf of the Town Council.
Cllr Halse reminded councillors that the working group had an important job and that relying on their feedback was the right way for the Town Council to proceed. 

The following concerns were raised:

Surrounding Parishes no longer part of Honiton.

Proposal was about saving money but talked about reducing representation.
County Councillors would not be able to attend and represent all Parishes due to the size of some of the new boundaries.

Proposed new boundaries seem to be either built-up or rural and may lead to county councillors being divided over AONB matters.

The Chair asked if councillors had any other comments and confirmed that all these will be considered by the Policy Committee at its next meeting before a response to the consultation was formally drafted on behalf of the Town Council.
15/120
To close the meeting

The meeting was closed at 7.40pm.
Signed Chair






 13th July 2015 


